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March 29, 2022 
 
 
VIA EMAIL: jeffreybenz@gmail.com 
                     
                                     
Mr. Jeffrey Benz, Esq. 
Attorney for Jack Catterall 
4 New Square Barristers 
Lincoln’s Inn London WC2A 3RJ UK 
 
Re: WBO Ratings – Extension Request – WBO Welterweight Participants 
       Teofimo Lopez, Jack Catterall & Jose Ramirez    
 
Dear Mr. Benz: 
 
I refer to your email correspondence dated Tuesday, March 29, 2022, requesting an extension of 
our Sunday, March 27, 2022, order regarding the subject matter participants. You are requesting 
an extension until the close of business in Puerto Rico on Friday, April 1, 2022.  
 
Having considered the preceding request, the extension is hereby granted until Friday, April 1, 
2022, at 5:00 p.m. (Eastern Time). Failure to comply with this order will constitute a waiver of all 
rights hereunder and with the WBO proceeding per Regulations of World Championship Contests.  
 
Lastly, this Committee reserves the right to issue any further rulings deemed necessary, helpful, 
and convenient to accomplish the purposes, policies, and intent of the WBO rules, including, but 
not limited to rendering all rulings necessary to serve the best interests in the sport of professional 
boxing, including those in the WBO Jr. Welterweight Division. 
 
Cordially, 
 

 
 
Francisco Valcárcel, Esq.  
cc: Samuel Viruet, Esq./Ratings Chairman 
     Luis Batista Salas, Esq./Championship Committee Chairman 
     Jeremy Koegel, Esq./Top Rank 
     Peter Aguayo, Esq./Team Ramirez 
     Carl Moretti/Top Rank  
     Rick Mirigian/Manager Team Ramirez  
     David Mcwater/Team Lopez 


